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GRANT FROM FORD FOUNDATION 

The Ford Foundation has approved a 

grant of $200,000 to Lindenwood and 

six other liberal arts colleges in 

Missouri to assist the colleges in 

recruiting and providing counseling and 

tutoring programs for disadvantaged 
students. The grant also will make 

possible the development of workshop 

programs for faculty members of the 

co lleges, and the organizat ion of a 

scholarship fund -raising program for 
needy students. Participating in the 

seven college consortium will be 

Fontbonne, Lindenwood, Maryville, 

Park, Tarkio, Webster, and Westminister 

Co lleges. Lindenwood President, John 

Anthony Brown is the founding 

chairman of the consortium. 

NEW CON STRU CTION 

The new fine arts building is currently 

progressing well ahead of schedule, 

and the college hopes to be able to 

begin utilizing the building somet ime 

during the fall term. Labor diffi cul ti es 

in the building trades in the St. Louis 

area, however, may delay completion 
of the 28,000 sq. ft. addition to 

Lindenwood 's teaching facilities. 

Spacious studio classrooms and large 

window walls facing North for even 
light are features of the structure. Thi s 

building will make it possible to 

discontinue the hold ing of art classes 

in World War II quonset huts and a 

converted greenhouse. 

Unfinished art building provides 

envi ronment for critique of student work 

FACULTY NEWS 

A new procedure in recruiting faculty 

members was initiated this year by 

Dean Gary H. Quehl. In addition to 

the usual interviews, each candidate for 

appointment to the faculty was invitecl 

to meet alone wi th students who are 

ma joring in the department concerned. 

Following the candidate's visit, students 
were asked to write a formal 

evaluation of the prospect and submit 
it to the Dean and the President for 

consideration. This new procedure has 

been enthusiastically received by the 

students, and has helped the college in 

recruiting faculty members who can 

significantly strengthen our academic 
program. 

Dr. Patrick Delaney, Jr. , who has been 

named Outstanding Teacher of the 
Year by the students at Holy Cross 
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Co llege in Massachusetts for the past 

two years, wi ll join the Lindenwood 

faculty in September as Chairman of 

the Biology Department. Dr. Delaney 
received his Ph.D. from Brown 

University, has a brilliant teaching 

record, and a reputation for involving 
undergraduate students in his research 

projects. Dr. Dominic Soda, who has 

taugh t at both Yale and Washington 

Universities, will come to Lindenwood 

as Director of the Center for the 

Undergraduate Study of Mathematics. 
He will be joined by Dr. Aaron 
Konstam, who is cu rrently a resea'rch 

special ist with Monsanto in Dayton, 

Ohio. Dr. Konstam has served on the 

faculties of Wright State Uni versity, 

Brook lyn Polytechnic College, and the 

Technion-Israel Institute of Technology. 

He will become director of 

Lindenwood's new Computer Science 

Center. M r. John N ichols, who is 

cons idered one of the best teachers of 

undergraduate mathemati cs students at 

Wash ington University, w i ll also join us 
on the facu lty of the Mathematics 

Center. Mrs. Jeanne Huesemann has 

been a member of the Lindenwood 

faculty since 1957 and will continue 

her outstanding teaching as the fourth 

member of t he mathematics faculty. 

Professor S. Louise Beasley, who has 

been a member of the facu lty at 

Lindenwood for the past twenty years, 
has elected early retirement. Miss 
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Beasley served as chairman of the 
Mathematics Depar tment for many 

yea rs and her contribu t ions to the 

growth of the department have been 

significant. Associate Professor of 
Mathematics Robert W. Murdock will be 

on leave of absence during the com ing 

year to pursue individual research and 

study. 

Dr. Lynnewood F. Mortin has joined 

the faculty of the History Department. 
A specia list in med ieval and early 

Renaissance history, Dr. Martin rece ived 

his bache lo rs and masters degrees from 

Washington Un iversity and earned his 

Ph.D. degree at St. Louis Universi ty. 

He was formerly a member of the 

faculty of Quincy College in Illinois. 

Mr. Craig Carlson, curren t ly at 

Augsburg College, will join the faculty 

of the Eng lish and Communication Arts 

Departments, where he will teach 

creati ve writing . He is completing his 

doctorate degree at the University of 
Exeter. 

Mr. Kious Grodinger has been 

appointed assistant professor in the 

Modern Languages Department and 
w ill teach French and Germa n. A 

nat ive of Ma inz, he is a graduate of 

the Saarbrucken University and has 

taught in Great Britain, France and the 

United States. Mr. Rudolph Hirschmann 
wil l also jo in the Modern Languages 

Department as assistant professor of 

German. A graduate of the University 

of Colorado and Valparaiso University, 

he is a doctoral candida te at the 

University of Rochester . He has also 

studied at the Universi t ies of Gottingen, 

Berlin, and Bern in Europe. Mrs. Jone 
Mudd, who has been serving as an 

instructor of German for the past two 

years, will be on leave of absence 

during the coming year. 

NEW FACULTY 

Mr. Philip Enoch, a staff member at 

KSD-TV, will serve as an ad junct 

assistant professor of Communication 
Arts working in the areas of theater 

and film . 

Mr. John Bartholomew, now teaching at 

Princeton Theological Seminary, will 

become Acting Chairman of the 

Department of Sociology in September, 
succeed ing Dr. George Worheit, who 

has resigned to head. an imposing 

research project at the University of 

Florida. Also joining the staff of the 

Sociology Department will be Corl Bott, 
a cultural anthropologist. Assistant 

Professor Batt has earned degrees from 

the Universi ty of the Americas in 

Mexico City and from Northwestern 

University. He is curren t ly pursuing 

advanced studies in anthropology at 

Washington University. In addition to 

the full -time staff, M r. Rooseve lt 
Johnson has been named· as a part­

time instructor in urban sociology and 

education . He holds a master·s degree 

in guidance and counseling from 
Southern Illinois Uni versity and is a 

doctoral candidate at St. Louis 

University where he also serves as a 

special assistant to the president. 

VOLUNTEER LEADERSHIP AIDS ANNUAL 
GIVING PROGRAM 

Annual gifts from alumnae, parents, 

and friends are vital to the growth of 

the college in helping fill the gap 

between tuition charges and the actual 

costs of education. Th i; year 's 

Community Support Campaign in St. 

Charles has been under the direction of 

Mr. Donald E. Meyer , an able young 

realtor. His hard work has resulted in 

a Community Support Commi ttee of 82 

St. Charles civic leaders, al l o f whom 
are working to obtain contributions for 

the col lege. 

The Alumnae Annual G iving Program 

this year has been under the capable 

direction of Mr. and Mrs. Edwin D. 

Van Woert , Jr. Van graduated from 

Lindenwood in 1958 and his wife, 

Julie, received her degree a year later. 

Mr. and Mrs. David Umsted of Pontiac, 
Illinois, have served as ch a irmen of this 

year 's Parents Campaign, and 

contributibuti ons are st ill coming in. 

NEW DEAN OF STUDENTS NAMED 

Miss Sandro Th omas, cu rrent ly Assistant 

Dean of Women at Southern Methodist 

University in Dallas , has been named 

Dean of Students for Lindenwood 

College . Miss Thomas is a graduate of 

the Universi ty of Texas and received 

her master 's degree in college 

administration and student personnel 
work from Indiana University. 

She has taught high school 

English and directed summer study 
programs in Mexico and Chile. She 

served as a counselor at Indiana 

Uni versi ty prior to accepting her present 

position in Dal las. The Dean will 

assume her d uties on the campus th is 

summer. 



McCLUER, FINDLEY, TUCKER HONORED 

President Emeritus Franc L. McCluer 
returned to the campus Friday even ing, 

M ay 30 to address seniors and their 

parents at t he annual baccalaureate 

se rvices. The following day he 
presented The Honorable Paul Findley 

fo r the honorary degree of Doctor of 

Humane Letters. Findley, Republican 

Representative in Congress from the 

20th District of Illino is serves on the 

House Foreign Affairs Committee and is 
act ive in the International Movement 

fo r Atlantic Union. He is a Trustee of 

Illinois College and a member of the 

American Academy of Political and 

Social Science. Representative Findley 

spoke at commencement on " The Quest 

fo r Personality, " by individuals and 
nations. He cited the vast increase in 

military manpower and spending in the 

Uni ted States as a symptom of change 

in our personality as a nation. Also 

honored at the commencement exerc.ises 
was former St. Louis Mayor Raymond 

R. Tucker , who is currently Professor of 

Urban Affairs at Washington Un iversity. 

He received the honorary Doctor of 

Laws degree. One-hundred forty-six 

students received degrees; the largest 

g raduating class in the history of the 

college . 

U.N . PRESIDENT TO OPEN LECTURE 

AND CONCERT SERIES 

The President of the United Nations 

General Assembly will open the 1969-

1970 lecture and concert program at 

The Lindenwood Colleges on Thursday 

evening , September 18. Her Excellency 

Angie Brooks, U.N . Ambassador from 

Liberia, will be the first of a series of 

visiting lecturers and performers on the 

campus. Some of the other events 

Senior Class President Betty Dye 

President Brown and Mayor Tucker 

Representative Findley 

which have been scheduled include: 
Dr. Sidney Cohen, Chief A d ministrator 

of the United States Government Center 

for the Study of Narcotics and Drug 
Abuse; " A Wilde Evening with Shaw" 

star r ing Richard Gray and Mayo 
Loiseau; Art Cri t ic Richard McLanathan; 

the St. Louis Brass Quintet: and The 

Opera Theater 's presentation of 

Ionesco's " Paid Soprano." Prison 

reform ad;ocate Bill Sands, and other 

lecturers are also being engaged for 

campus appearances. A " back-campus" 

festival of con temporary performing 

artists is also being planned . 

PRESIDENT BROWN HONORED 

Dr. John Anthony Brown, President of 

The Lindenwood Colleges, received the 

honorary Doctor of Literature degree in 

commencement exercises at Rider 

Co llege on June l . He delivered the 

commencement address at Rider on 

" Double Vision. " 
President Brown was also selected 

as the keynote speaker for the 
Governor 's con ference on the Status of 

Women in Las Vegas, Nevada, on 

June 13th. Nevada Governor Paul 

Laxalt also invited Dr. Brown to 

part icipate in a second con f erence on 
the Status of Women at Reno, Nevada 

on June 27 and 28. 

LINDENWOOD INSTRUCTOR HEADS 
SUMMER YOUTH PROGRAM 

Mrs. Joy Ebest, instructor in physical 

education, will con tribute her time this 

summer as Directo r of a special youth 

sports program in the inner-city of St. 

Louis. Mrs. Ebest, with the he lp of an 

$18,250 grant from the Nationa l 

Collegiate Athletic Association, will 

direct a summer sports program for 

more than 200 needy youth. 
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Dean Barnett 

In a letter to James H. Wilkinson, 

National Summer Youth Sports Program 

Director for the NCAA, St. Lou is Mayor 

A. J. Cervantes cited Lindenwood 

College for providing a unique service 

to the community .. . . " they are 

bringing the program to a major 

poverty area of St. Louis and will hire 

about 90 ',¼ directly from the area to 

train as professional leaders and 

student instructors . .. . this athletic 

program is especially encouraging 
because an attempt will be made to 

keep it on-going for the summer and 

if possible , on a year round basis, 

thanks to the initial grant made by the 

National Collegiate Athletic Association 
and the efforts of Lindenwood College." 

QUEHL AND BARNETT NAMED TO 
NEW POSTS 

The establishment of the new 

coordinate college, Lindenwood College 

II, has resulted in some major 

ad ministrati ve changes to provide 

leadership for the new college so it 

can establish its own special emphases 
within the community of The 

Lindenwood Colleges. 

Dr. Gary H. Quehl, who has served as 

Dean of Lindenwood College for 

Women for the past two years, will 

become Vice-President and Dean of the 

new men ·s col lege. His special talents 

in research and planning will be most 

helpful in the development of 

distinctive approaches to higher 
education at Lindenwood II. 

Dr. Howard A. Barnett, Chairman of 

the Engl ish Department and Director of 

the Senior Synthesis course, has been 

named Vice-President and Dean of the 

Faculty of Lindenwood C9l lege for 

Women . Dr. Barnett came to 
Lindenwood in 1965 and holds the 

Alice Parker Chair of Engli sh. He 

received his Ph .D. from Indiana 

University and has taught on the 

facu lt ies of Morris Harvey College and 

Wisconsin State Un iversity. 

Dr . John Anthony Brown has been 

elected president of both colleges. 

SUMMER SESSION 

More than 200 students have en rolled 
for Lindenwood·s third annual 

coeducational Summer Session. Dr. 

James F. Hood, professor of history 

and Director of the Summer Session, 

reports that 45 ',¼ of the students 

enrolled in summer session courses are 

regular Lindenwood students. Special 

inst itutes being offered in the summer 

program include a Continuing Education 

Dean Quehl 

Workshop_: An Imperative of the 70's: 
Releasing Creative Women Power, being 

offered on campus in conjunction with 

the University of Missouri. Graduate 
credit may be earned Other 

workshops will foc•1s on Understanding 
the Child's Learning Problems; 
Problems of Child Growth and 
Development; New Developments in 
Secondary History and Social Studies; 
and Innovating Curricula in the 
Secondary School. The National Student 

Council of the YWCA is holding its 

annual meeting on the Lindenwood 

campus this summer during the summer 
session . 
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CALENDAR OF COMING EVENT 

June 9- July 18 

June 11-18 

July 9 - l 0-8:30 p.m. 

August 20, 2:00-4:30 p.m. 

August 19-23, 8,30 p.m. 

September 6 

September 6 - 7 ,30 p.m. 

September 9 

September l 0 

September 18 - 8:00 p.m. 

October 8 

October 13 

October 18 

October 24 

November 7 - 8:00 p .m. 

Summer Session 

YWCA National Student Council 

Lindenwood Opera Theater 
"Old Maid and the Thief ' 

St. Charles Bicentennial­
lindenwood Open House and 
Garden Tea 

St. Charles Bicentennial Pageant 
High School Stadium 

New Students arrive 

Academic Convocation 

New Student Registration 

Fall Term classes begin 

Her Excellency, Angie Brooks, 
President of the United Nations 
General Assembly-Public lecture 

Conference On Drug Use and 
Abuse, Keynote speaker, 
Dr. Sidney Cohen, Chief 
Administrator U.S. Government 
Center for Study of Narcotics 

Meeting of the Board of T rvstees 
lindenwood College II 

Parents Day 

Meeting of the Board of 
Directors of lindenwood College 

"A Wilde Evening with Shaw" 
Richard Gray and Mayo Loiseau 

SUMMER STOCK OPERA THEATER 
ORGANIZED 

The lindenwood Summer Stock Opera 
Theater will present two performances 
of Gian-Carlo Menotti's " Old Maid 
and the Thief " this summer in honor 
of the 200th anniversary of the City of 
St. Charles. 
Starring sophomore music major Berte 
Boker, the cast will include students 
Vicki Dohrmann and Elisabeth Williams, 
and Assistant Professor Joseph Robbins. 
The opera will be under the musical 
direction of Mrs. Judith Sutton of St. 
Charles who will also accompany the 
singers . Curtain time has been set for 
8,30 p.m. on Wednesday and Thursday 
evenings, July 9 and l 0. 
Tickets for this summer 's performances, 
at 25 cents each, will go on sole in 
late June. 

The historic lindenwood gates have 
been rebuilt approximately twelve feet 
bock from their original location at the 
Kingshighway entrance to the campus. 
The gates hod to be moved to escape 
demolition during the widening of 
State Highway 94 currently under 
construdion. 



BACHELOR OF SCIENCE DEGREE 
PROGRAM ESTABLISHED 

The Bachelor of Science degree wi ll be 

o ffered by both of The Lindenwood 

Colleges in addition to th e Bachelor 

o f A rts deg ree in se lected areas o f 

concen trati on. The facu lty has 

authorized the new degree program 

which will require three exploratory 

e lecti ves in each divi sion in stead of 

two. The d epartments of Po lit ical 

Science and Sociology also require a 

cou rse in Social Science Stat ist ics. Th e 

Bachelor o f Science program will no t 

require proficiency in a foreign 

language. Those area s o f concentrati on 

o ffering the B. S. degree option are : 

Studio A rt , Biolog y (i nclud ing physica l 

education and nursing), Chemistry , 

Communicat ion Arts , Econom ics, H istory, 

M athemati cs, Music, Philosophy, Polit ica l 

Science, Psychology, and Sociology. 

Students interes ted in a divi sional area 

of concentrati on in preparation for an 

e lementary teaching credential ma y 

work toward t he Bache lo r o f Science 

degree. Students interested in a 

secondary teachi ng credential shou ld 

complete requi rements for the Bache lor 

o f Arts degree. 

Areas of concentration in whi ch 

students must meet the req ui rements 

fo r the Bachelor of Arts degree are 

A rt History, Classical Civil ization , 

Engli sh , Modern Languages and 
Religion . 

MODIFIED HOURS PROGRAM ADOPTED 

Following a t rial period thi s spr ing a nd 

m utually advantageous discuss ion 

eva luat ion and pl a nning a m ong the 

students, facu lty and adm in is trat ion, a 

m odified pol icy o n hours for w omen 

resi d ent students has been ad opted . 

The ph i loso ph y o f student responsibili ty 

wi th paren ta l consent has been 

m ai n ta ined . 

The student leaders have ag reed to 

enfo rce the po li cy throug h the ir House 

Jud icia l Sy stem . A ll res idence hall s w ill 

be closed at m idnigh t Sunday throug h 

Thursday and at 2:00 a .m. on Friday 

a nd Saturda y nights. All freshm an 

stud en ts must be in by closing ti me. 

Soph omo res, juniors, and sen iors w ho 

have wr itten permission from their 

paren ts fo r ex tended hours ma y return 

to the ca m pus after closi ng t ime and 

will be adm itted to the residence hall s 

b y a cam pus secu r ity officer . The 

pol icy o f provi d ing residence hall keys 

to seniors which has been in effect the 

pa st two years has been disconti nued . 

Stud en ts return in g after hou rs w ill 

repo rt to a cen tra l loung e ad jacent to 

the student pa rk ing lot a nd a securi ty 

o ff ice r w ill then accompany the stud en t 

to her resid ence hall and admi t her to 

the build ing. Locks on all of the 

resid ence ha lls w,11 be ch a nged this 
sun1,ner. 
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